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MAIDEN NEWTON PARISH COUNCIL 

MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON

THURSDAY 3 JANUARY 2013 
IN THE COMMUNAL ROOM WEBBERS PIECE

CHAIR:  Cllr. Sally Falkingham (SF)       PRESENT:            Cllr. Cherri Dyke
   (CD) 


Cllr. Alan Goff

   (AG)









            Cllr. Neville Higman
   (NHi)


Cllr. Norman House
   (NHo)

Cllr. Diana Padfield       (DP)                                                                                              
Cllr. Paul Valinski          (PV)
County & District

Cllr. Jill Haynes              (JH)


John Ball (Clerk)
   (JB)
There were no members of the public at the meeting.  
JH mentioned the following :-
· A new DCC Director of Adult Services had been appointed but there had not been considered to be a strong enough field to interview for the vacant Director of Children’s Services post. This latter role had shrunk, partly because of the number of secondary schools becoming acadamies and some authorities had decided to amalgamate the Adult and Children’s Services posts.  
· The DCC Pension Fund was healthy and an award had been won for its management. 
· JH was on a mission to improve the condition of finger style signposts, many of which were in a state of disrepair. This was largely due to the high cost of metal lettering (which was currently the required material in an AONB) and the fact that DCC had little or no provision in their budget. Plastic ones would be a fraction of the cost and she hoped that local parish/district councils could take on some of the repair costs. 

· JH reported on the latest position on the provision of new playgroup facilities. The options were either to provide a new stand-alone building (Theresa Critchell’s preference) or to extend the Surestart building. Discussions continued.  
PV reported that the Youth Centre had received a £200 donation from the Football Club.

NHo asked why the Parish Council had felt it appropriate to accept the offer of attending a meal at Le Petit Canard from Sustrans. PV explained that the evening had been paid for by a private local benefactor as a thank you to all those who were supporting the Trailway project. 
SF declared the Parish Council meeting open at 7.32.     
         
    ACTION

	1
	There were no apologies for absence.  


	

	2
	There were no declarations of interest 

	

	3
	The minutes of the meeting held on 6 December 2012 were agreed and signed with one minor amendment.   

	

	4

	Clerk’s report on points arising/action points not covered elsewhere on the agenda:- 
· The litter bin which WDDC had agreed to provide outside the Fire Station in Bull Lane was not yet in place. 
· 100 sandbags had been delivered to the rear of the Fire Station and were available for flood prevention use. 

· AG and his brother Lawrie would clean the Millennium Stone, the War Memorial and the area around the Cross.
· The STOP sign at the end of Cattistock Road had now been reinstated. 
· JB had spoken to Highways and asked them to add Chapel Lane to the list of roads due to be repaired in the near future.
· Chris Slade’s article on who to contact about footpath problems had been published in the January issue of The Herald.
· JB would get quotes for the repair work required on the surface of The Drift in the Spring.   
· JB had chased Porter Dodson in respect of Network Rail’s sale of the land outside the Village Hall and they were hopeful that it could be completed by the end of January. 
· There was no further news from DCC/WDDC about the possible adoption of the entrance road into White Horse Mews. After some discussion, it was proposed by PV, seconded by NHo and agreed that Porter Dodson would be asked to proceed with the purchase of the Rock Pit Farm car park in isolation. WDDC would be asked to carry out surface repair work prior to purchase. 
· The support for the plaque which accompanied the tree planted on The Green in Harveys Close had not yet arrived from the DCC Sign Shop.
· JB and AG had met and completed the new village Flood Plan. JB would circulate copies to all appropriate parties.  
· The Deed of Dedication for the Playing Field to be safeguarded under the Queen Elizabeth II Fields Challenge 2012 had been signed and returned to Fields in Trust for their seal and signature. In due course it would need to be decided whether an event would be held to mark the occasion - this would be discussed at the February meeting.  
· The final claim of £2,281 in respect of the Barclays Spaces for Sport grant had now been paid.

· The replacement Parish Council notice board had not yet been received.
· JB reported that, following discussion with NHi, he had ordered and received the replacement parish laptop. The cost excluding VAT had been £494. It would be brought into use over the following few weeks. It was agreed that the old laptop would be donated to the Youth Centre. In looking at the software requirements, he had come across a product called Parish Online which was a potentially useful online mapping tool. It was agreed that the Parish would subscribe to this service which had a setup cost (excluding VAT) of £20 and a £20 annual subscription. 
· Following discussion at the December meeting, JB had sent the annual precept request form to WDDC. It remained to be seen whether Localisation of Council Tax Support would mean that changes would be made to the amount of and the way that funding was received. 
· JB had arranged for the collection of Christmas trees for recycling to take place on Monday 14 January from the White Horse Mews car park. He had put a poster to this effect on the notice boards. The parish would receive £1 for each recycled tree.   


	AG
JB
JB
JB
JB



	5

	Reports – Chairman:-
· There was no written Chairman’s report this month as only one meeting had been attended. This took place at Toller Porcorum Village Hall and was set up by Tara Hansford (DCC Rights of Way) to discuss funding which might be available until end 2013 from Natural England to progress the Maiden Newton to Bridport Trailway project as far as Toller. SF, NHo, DP and JB had attended. Maps of the route were examined and a list of landowners compiled. Each would now be contacted in a low key way to gauge their reaction.   
Reports -  meetings attended by councillors:-
· NHi reported that he had put himself forward to be a ‘champion’ for the Superfast Broadband project. The one meeting he had attended had not, however, filled him with optimism.  
· As part of the Community Travel initiative, NHi had spoken to Sixth Sense Transport who had agreed to design an iPhone application to enable residents in the village to contact each other to offer/receive lifts into Dorchester. Testing would take place soon.

	

	 6
	Planning Applications:-
Comments had been passed to WDDC on the following applications:-

   CA/12/00409 – Cromwell Hall, Dorchester Road – fell one holly tree.

   CA/12/00430 – 63 Dorchester Road – fell two ash trees.
The following application was on circulation for comment :-

   1/D/12/001704 – 1 Harveys Close – construction of a boundary fence.


	

	 7
	Allotments:-
· Two applications for half plots had been received and offers of tenancy had been made.
· There were a further two half plots available.
· It was agreed that JB would contact Steve Marsh to ask for the hedge bordering the Drift to be cut before the end of February.

	JB

	8
	Play Area:- 
· CD reported that the Play Area had also received a donation of £200 from the Football Club and that the Christmas Bazaar had raised £50. 

· Two more quotes were being sought for the additional play equipment.

· AG had investigated the depth of the old concrete slab and found it to be about 18 inches on the edges and 6 inches in the centre. The area concerned was around 12 meters by 5. He would get quotes for removal but this would not be able to be done until the ground was much firmer. 
	CD
AG

	9
	Playing field and MUGA:-
· There was nothing to report. 
	

	10
	Accounts for payment:-
· JB reported that following agreement at the previous meeting, SF and CD had signed an instruction to Santander to increase the amount of the standing order for the Clerk’s salary to reflect the increased number of hours paid. They had also signed a cheque (number 400724) for £210.83 to backdate this to 1 October.    
· Play Inspection Company – annual inspection - £99 (725)

· DAPTC – Chairman’s seminar - £20 (726)

· John Ball – new laptop and software - £593.18 (727)

· Post Office – PAYE (January) - £138.15 (728)
· Lawrie Goff – purchase of pump (see item 11 below) - £199.95 (729)

· Magna Housing – room hire for January - £12 (730)
	

	11
	Proposal to purchase pump for use by Flood Wardens

AG spoke about the problems the Flood Wardens had encountered clearing water from the area outside 67 Dorchester Road. When the Fire Service were available, their pumps coped well - but if they were not available there was little backup. Lawrie, his co Deputy Flood Warden, had sourced a stand alone pump costing £199.95. He proposed, SF seconded and all agreed that a pump should be purchased and kept by the Deputy Wardens. There would be a small ongoing cost of petrol for this which would be paid from petty cash.   
	

	12
	Risk Assessment monthly condition reports:-
The inspection checking sheets had been completed for each property risk      and no action was required.
	

	13

	Pre 09.30 a.m. concessionary travel survey:-

· Following a letter from WDDC on the above subject, a discussion took place, the results of which would be returned to them on their questionnaire. 
	SF/
JB

	14
	Village Hall disabled fire escape work:-

· Following discussion at the previous meeting, AG and CD were in the process of getting quotes for the work. They were also about to seek advice from WDDC about the possible need for planning permission. 

· Although the majority of the land was owned by the Village Hall, AG felt that the Parish Council should help to pay for the project. SF wondered whether any grants might be available. CD stated that, although the Village Hall Committee did have funds in reserve, there was no provision for this sort of work. SF confirmed that Parish Council reserve funds were similarly committed.   
	AG/CD


	15

	Any Other Correspondence:-
· DAPTC Chief Executive’s circular December 2012 – circulated

· DAPTC training calendar 2013 – circulated. Bookings to JB please. 
· DAPTC Chief Executive’s circular re subscriptions for 2013 – circulated

· Letter from DCC re changes to the mobile library service – circulated. SF would write to them as the changes would impact on the village. 

· Julie Girling MEP December 12 Newsletter – circulated.

· Letter from Dorset Wildlife Trust about their Wildlife Champion Training programme – circulated. PV would advertise at the Youth Club.
· E-mail from Vision ICT offering website design – circulated.
· Poster from PCSO Sarah Pilcher re Coffee Shop sessions – on boards.

· Agenda for DAPTC Central Area meeting 8 Jan – SF and AG to attend.

· JB had written letters to 30 & 32 Harveys Close about the branches of a tree obstructing the pavement in Stanstead Road. The tree had now been cut back.
	All
SF
PV



	
	Meeting closed at 9:02 p.m. Date of next meeting 7 February 2013 at 7.00 p.m.
	


Parish Clerk: John Ball, 3 Harveys Close, Maiden Newton Tel 01300 320522




